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Sparkling Campus Welcomes Alumni 
Back to Tech for Alumni Day Activities
	 June 12, 2010 was a perfect day for 
the Tech Alumni to visit our alma 
mater. The campus sparkled after 
a brief rain and the buildings were 
immaculate. After a short business 
meeting in the Anderson Audito-
rium, five awards were presented to 
outstanding alumni and friends of 
Tech High School. Longtime teacher 
and athletic director Howard Catt 
became an honorary Tech gradu-
ate. Gilbert Bierman (‘51) received 

the first annual Wally Potter 
Award. Mary Lou Manka (‘49) 
was bestowed the Duane Blanken-
horn Award. The Karl J. Stipher Award 
was presented to Frank Kendrick 
(‘70). The 2010 Alumnus of the Year 
was Thomas King (‘60). To close the 
meeting the Techoir Alumni sang 
several Tech songs and concluded 
with the Battle Hymn of the Repub-
lic. Please mark your calendars for 
the 2011 Alumni Day on June 11th. 

www.athsalumniassociation.org
www.facebook.com/arsenaltechalumni

	 At long last, the ATHS Alumni  
Association is on the Internet. In 
June, a new Web site and facebook 
page were launched.
	 The Web site will be a place to 
learn about Tech and stay up-to-
date on alumni activities. It features 
an interactive event calendar that 

will be updated regularly, a mer-
chandise page and donation forms.	
	 The facebook page is the place for 
alums to connect with one another. 
We hope all grads will use this to 
keep in touch. Let’s connect all gen-
erations of Techites, Greenclads and 
Titans. 

Les Gerlach (1951) established a memorial 
scholarship in honor of his brother William 
A. Gerlach, Jr. (1948) through a generous  
donation to the endowment fund. 
The spring issue of TECHnically Speaking 

mistakenly printed the wrong middle initial 
for his brother and failed to include his grad-
uation year.
The editor and the Alumni Association 

would like to apologize for this error and any 
harm it may have caused the Gerlach family.  

The editor would also like to apologize 
for incorrectly listing the graduation year of    
William M. Karandos. Mr. Karandos is a 
1947 graduate of Tech.

Errors & Omissions
(from the Spring 2010 issue)
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A Message from the Alumni Association President

Greetings from the Arsenal Technical High School Alumni Association!

Welcome to the 98th school year for Arsenal Technical High School.  In just two short years, the 

centennial celebration shall occur.  Alumni Cynthia Hartshorn (1970) and Beth Aubrey-Meyer 

(1977) are spearheading the festivities for ATHS.  The Alumni Day on Campus program on June 

9, 2012 should be amazing as well.  Put it on your calendar now to join us at ATHS that Saturday!

On behalf of the Executive Board for the Tech Alumni Association, I wish to thank you for your 

continued support of our organization and our alma mater, Tech High School.  We had another 

successful gathering in June.  We presented awards to five outstanding individuals who have 

contributed to the community as well as Tech and the Alumni Association.  They were introduced 

to you in the spring newsletter.  As you may be aware, we present awards throughout the year 

for a variety reasons.  Besides the annual awards provided in June, the mid-year awards include 

Distinguished Graduate and the Anderson Awards.  We are always searching for persons who   

deserve these honors.  So please submit names of living persons you wish to nominate.  Remem-

ber, they may have contributed to Tech but never graduated from our school.

I challenged you in past newsletters to share a story regarding your experiences of attending Tech 

High School and the near-Eastside.  Several of you have risen to the challenge.  Here is one such 

story from Richard Horton (Class of 1953):

One morning when I was a freshman and was entering the campus at the Guard House, Hansen 

H. Anderson walked up from behind me, put his arm around my shoulders and walked with me to 

the Arsenal Building.  I do not remember what either of us said.  I only know that the memory of 

that moment with that great man is as fresh today as it was back then.

I am certain you have a story or two, some more light hearted than others, which are suitable 

for sharing with your fellow graduates.  Please do so.  We are compiling them for the 100th       

anniversary celebration.  

Please visit us when out on the web.  Our new Alumni Association website is up.  The link to     

access the site is http://www.athsalumniassociation.org.  You may also follow us on Facebook.

Continue to support your alma mater with your good words.  Continue to support your alumni   

association with your donations, either for general operating funds, which make this newslet-

ter and website possible, or for scholarships for current students.  We, including the students,        

appreciate your support.

Peggy Berchekas Clark, Class of 1966

President, ATHS Alumni Association
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ON CAMPUS
News from Tech provided by current students on the staff of The Cannon student newspaper. Articles 
Are reprinted either in-whole or in-part from the newspaper. For more information about The Cannon, 
or to obtain copies, please contact advisor Donna Griffin (Tech class of ‘77) at griffind@ips.k12.in.us.

EDITOR’S NOTE: Beginning in January, an electronic version of every issue of The Cannon 
will be available on the Alumni Association Web site: www.athsalumniassociation.org

The NEW Student 
Council
By James Vaughn
Assistant Editor

	 After nearly a decade 
of student voices being 
silenced on Tech’s campus, 
Student Council has plans 
to change that. 
	 There were four call-
outs for Student Council 
last year, but because it 
was January, there was a 
delayed interest. 
	 Some goals for Student 
Council include promoting 
student involvement and 
approaching issues facing 
the student body. 
	 Student Council’s first 
order of business is to ad-
dress plans for this year’s 
graduation ceremony. The 
group is also planning a 
school dance that will take 
place sometime this fall.
	 McKeith Pearson, a ju-
nior in the Magnet Acad-
emy was elected president 
Sept. 30.
	 “I have passion. Without 
trying, how can we say 
it’s not going to be done?” 
Pearson said. “As presi-
dent, I will not classify 
you by your academy; we 
are all here for the same 
purpose.” 
	 Ciara Spivey, a sopho-
more in the Life Long 
Learners Academy, joined 
Student Council as an at-
tempt to create more school 
activities.
	 “Tech lacks spirit; we 
need to spice things up a 
little and make it more 
interesting,” Spivey said.
	

The Legacy Project: 
Coming to a campus 
near you
By Princess Kimbrough
Assistant Editor

	 As Tech approaches its 
centennial, a new legacy is 
being born that will change 
the face of campus for the 
next 100 years. 
	 The merging of Tech’s 
centennial and Indianapo-
lis hosting the Super Bowl 
is a once-in-a-lifetime 
opportunity, said Tracy 
Heaton, executive associate 
of the Legacy Project of the 
John H. Boner Community 
Center.
	 Tech’s campus will be 
home to a 27,000-square-
foot, $11.2 million Near 
Eastside Legacy Center. 
The Legacy Center will 
have a gymnasium, kitch-
ens, a yoga room, a green-
house, a studio (sound), a 
fitness center, classroom 
and activity space and 
technical lab space.
	 “The Near Eastside 
Legacy Center is bringing 
positive attention to Tech 
High School and to the 
Near Eastside community,” 
Heaton said. “The build-
ing will be LEED certified, 
reflecting the values of 
both IPS and the nearby 
community to support our 
environment.”
	 The building process of 
the Legacy Center starts 
in October, and it will be 
located where the baseball 
diamond is now and the 
baseball diamond will be 
moved to the old Twin-Aire 
Drive-in site. 

More than just a club
By Kelsey Hicks
Assistant Editor

	 The effort or inclination 
to increase human well-
being, as by charitable aid 
is the typical definition of 
philanthropy. Although to 
many students in the Phi-
lanthropy Club, it means 
more than just “improving 
the human well-being.”
	 “The feeling you get just 
knowing you’re enriching 
the lives of those in your 
community is a wonderful 
feeling,” said three-year 
member Rachel French. 
	 The Philanthropy Club 
has served many purposes 
in the past and for the 
2010-2011 school year, 
the club’s current cell 
phone drive is only one of 
its many purposes. The 
main purpose in this cell 
phone drive is to help those 
women involved in domes-
tic violence to be able to 
contact the police in their 
moment of danger.
	 “It actually makes me 
feel as if my time and effort 
is being put to good use 
and the reaction of those 
you’ve helped is the best 
part of being a member of 
the Philanthropy Club,” 
Nakeya Wilson said.
	 Other events club mem-
bers are planning include 
a food and blanket drive 
for the Julian Center, as 
well as mentoring homeless 
children, helping senior 
citizens at the Boner Cen-
ter and partnering with the 
Children’s Museum and 
possibly even the zoo for a 
few special events. 

	 This new building will bring 
new programming and oppor-
tunities to the Tech campus.
	 “It will have assets not 
currently found elsewhere 
on the Tech campus or in the 
community,” Heaton said.
	 Although the services 
will be mostly available to 
the children in after-school 
programs through the Boner 
Center, current Tech pro-
grams could also schedule 
use of the building to better 
their programs. 
	 The new Near Eastside 
Legacy Center will eventu-
ally be given to IPS, but the 
operation of the building 
will remain a joint partner-
ship between the Boner 
Community Center and IPS 
for decades.
	 “This new building is one 
more reason why Tech is such 
an amazing, special, one-of-a-
kind campus,” Heaton said.
	 About 90 percent of the 
cost for the Legacy Project 
has been raised in pledges 
and grant money from 
private funding.  State 
Farm loaned $7 million to 
the Legacy Project. The 
National Football League 
contributed $1 million, the 
Metropolitan Board of Real-
tors contributed $500,000 to 
renovate 30 vacant homes 
and build two new houses 
with $2.5 million to come 
from the city, who will make 
a total contribution of $4.8 
million. 
	 “It is exciting for me per-
sonally to play a small part 
in bringing this asset to the 
community and to my local 
public high school,” Heaton 
said.
	



CLASS REUNION NEWS
Send your class reunion news to TECHnicallySpeaking@ameritech.net
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Reunion notices and other class announcements are published in TECHnically 
Speaking on a space-available basis. Priority will be given based upon proximity 
of the event to the publication date of the newsletter, and to those groups which 
incorporate the Alumni Association’s Tech Alumni Day activities as an integral 
part of their reunion events.

Event planners are encouraged to keep their announcements brief. All class 
announcements must include at least 1 but no more than 3 contacts, with each 
having a phone number and/or e-mail address.

Guidelines for 
Posting Class 
Announcements

The class of 1946 plans to celebrate their 65th reunion. Please contact David Best 
at dbst.tj.gw@att.net or 317-251-5136.

Class of 1946
65th Reunion

Our June luncheon for the class of 1951 will be held on Friday, June 10, 2011. 
This will be a special luncheon as we are celebrating our 60th reunion! The 
event will be held at Primo’s, 2615 E. National Ave. commencing at 11:00 a.m. 
The facility is on the southside of Indianapolis, easily accessible from I-65 and 
there are no steps to climb. We look foward to visiting again with our former 
classmates and hope that many of you will also plan to attend Tech Alumni 
Day on the Tech campus on Saturday, June 11th. 

You will receive further information prior to our reunion. For questions please 
contact Barbara Mohr Heiden at 317-881-5427 or barbara.heiden@yahoo.com, 
Kathleen White McAdams at 317-996-4035 or rkmcadams@iendeavor.com, or 
Marilyn Bertram Weaver at 317-576-9766 or mweaver128@comcast.net.

Class of 1951
60th Reunion

The class of 1960 and friends will have dinner at the Milano Inn on Friday, 
June 10, 2011. Come and have dinner with us at 6:00 p.m. 

Class of 1960
Dinner

Mark your calendars for the class of 1961 50th reunion on Friday, June 10, 
2011. It’s been too long since we’ve seen each other and we need to party. Any-
one who wants to visit old friends, eat good food and hear some good old music, 
should be at Primo’s, 2615 E. National Ave.

If you have any questions or would like to donate money to help with the 
reunion or a class gift please contact Sandy Miller Drexler at 317-887-1930 or 
sldrexler@sbcglobal.net. Anyone who would like to celebrate with us is wel-
come. Registration forms and prices will be included in our next mailing. 

Class of 1961
50th Reunion

The class of 1958 invites all members and their significant others in and 
around Indianapolis to join us every other month for lunch. For information 
on time and place, please call Chuck Senteney at 317-260-7411, Mary Peters 
Shulse at 317-326-3739 or Joyce Castel Scholl at 765-345-9832.

Memory Books are available. Please contact Sylvia Horner at 317-485-5522 or 
shorner06@embarqmaiil.com for further information.

Class of 1958
Luncheons



CLASS REUNION NEWS
The deadline for submitting information for the Spring 2011 issue of TECHnically Speaking is March 1st
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Once again we’ll have a day at the beach celebration for the 12th Tech Satel-
lite Reunion at Siesta Beach on Saturday, February 25, 2011. All alumni 
and ‘friends of Tech’ are invited. Join us for a day to reminisce and enjoy old 
friendships. Never again shall we have such a cold day as we did last year. I will 
have a plan B – just in case it’s needed.

For additional information please contact Jo Rita Perry Stevens at 941-366-0261, 
joritas@comcast.net, or 1268 11th Street #2404, Sarasota, Florida 34236. 

Florida 
Reunion

Class of 1962 50th Reunion on June 8-10, 2012.  We are planning our 50th 
class reunion and Tech’s 100th Anniversary celebration.  Please contact Gloria 
Gates-Dixon at 270-535-2222 or glorialgates@yahoo.com or Diana Hale-
Baughman, carpediem4ever53@aol.com or Diane Grabarczyk-Weissenberger 
at stargazer1@comcast.net.

Class of 1962
50th Reunion
June 8-10, 2012

Class of 1953.  Our next reunion will be in 2013 – 60 years, can you believe it? 
In the meantime, some of us meet for lunch or dinner every 2 or 3 months, just 
because we enjoy being together and sharing memories, etc.  We’d love to have 
more people join us, so if you’d like to know when our next meeting is going to 
be, call or e-mail Sue Williams at 317-881-3987 or swilliams20@att.net.

Class of 1953
65th Reunion 2013

Music Notes
ATHS SHOW CHOIR FESTIVAL
We are very excited to announce the first annual Tech High School Show Choir Festival, to be held on 
Tuesday, February 15, 2011!  Participants will include Tech, Howe, Broad Ripple, Decatur Central and 
Beech Grove.  For more information please contact the ATHS Music Office at 317-693-5328.

TECHOIR SHOWS THEIR STUFF
Continuing their tradition of excellence, the Techoir was invited to participate in two collegiate choral 
events.  They performed at Ball State University as part of the Choral Invitational on October 30, and 
at the University of Indianapolis on November 6.  The Techoir tradition continues under the direction of  
Kandis Brown and accompanied by Gisele Dollinger.  Congratulations to the choir!  “Canimus Ex Animo!”

TECHNICIANS SHOW CHOIR–TECH’S AMBASSADORS
The school year started off with a bang for Tech’s show choir, the Technicians.  These young perform-
ers were invited to be featured performers at two exciting events!  On September 20, they entertained at 
a luncheon for the visiting guests of the national Super Bowl Committee, who were in town touring the 
city.  The next day, they were showcased with the national anthem and a featured performance at the U.S.     
Attorney General’s Conference on Law Enforcement.  Dressed in the school colors, these young people 
perform all year long for various civic and social organizations.  We are proud of these hard-working Titans 
and the excellent public image they present to our community!  They are directed by Cindy Hartshorn and 
accompanied by Gisele Dollinger.  Call the Music Office at 693-5328 if you need to book entertainment for 
your function!
 



Mary L. McCullough
Betty Lou Balcom Rehfus
Louella M. Jones Reinhardt
Rosina M. Menonna Schuler
Wanda L.Robinson	Sodoma
Janet A. McDonnell Sterrett
Marilyn Miller Vickrey
LaVonne A. Brennan Ward
Edward F. Wirtz

CLASS OF 1946
E. Dean Finley
Jack I. Holmes
Donald E. Lewis
Janet L. White Meyer

CLASS OF 1947
E. Joan Bryant Carroll
Julius F. DeFabis
D. Patricia Karch Evans
William M. Karandos
Wanda J. Starkey Petty
Barbara Mattingly Stevens
Jenny M. Rowe Taylor

CLASS OF 1949
William R. Gunning
Lemmetj E. Kenipe, Jr.
W. Jo Buell Tremain

CLASS OF 1950
Ronald G. Dowell
Harold K. Gossman
Delores A. Gruber Gossman
Joan Mitchell Kenipe.
Robert P.	Lyons (Howard)
Effie E.Wright Nickels
Beverly J. Schultz Pine
William R. Roepke
Carolyn F. Schwab Schriner
Betty J. Brock Stucker
Jack S. Warner
Wilma J. Goens Wells

CLASS OF 1951
Gertrude C. Weest Bishop
Robert B. Bishop
Thomas A. Jordan
L. Deane Shepperd
Clayton E. Ray

CLASS OF 1934
Martha Cassell Kirkpatrick
Victor J. Vollrath

CLASS OF 1935
Marguerite Sommer Klein

CLASS OF 1936
Louis C. Habig
Robert W. Basore

CLASS OF 1938
Herman W. Hallberg
Paul W. Benz

CLASS OF 1939
Francis H. Balcom

CLASS OF 1940
Lillian R. Smith Siefert

CLASS OF 1941
Dorothy J. Ward Nierman

CLASS OF 1942
Clyde O. Combs
Ruth Jordan Hiatt
Robert L. Payne
Robert E. Rhinehart
Louise V. Schniepp Schaub

CLASS OF 1943
Betty J. Brooks Stephanoff
Douglas L. Walker
Joanna S. Smith Walker

CLASS OF 1944
George J. Sennhauser
Robert L. Tremain
John R. Wells

CLASS OF 1945
Norma J. Michelfelder Brown
Dorothy E. Eichmiller
Betty L. Vehling Frazer
Harold  B. Fryar 
Helen L. Brown Gray
L. Eugene Hobbs
Donald E. Katzenbger
Dick Linkhart
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 Tech Alumni Association

Contributing Members
We acknowledge those who have contributed $10 or more to the Alumni Association in the past six months

Donna R. Johnson Ray

CLASS OF 1952
Jean Coffey Beamon
Nancy J. Campbell Huntzinger
Marlene J. O’Dell
Max F. Page
Marilyn L. Stutsman Shrout

CLASS OF 1953
Janice F. Hughes Gosser
Marilyn Harrell Witte 

CLASS OF 1954
Robert D. Distel
F. Thomas Gunning
Richard L. Russell
Fred D. Sullivan

CLASS OF 1955
Bill Barringer
Velma J. Sedam Calvert
H. Dean Jarvis
Lonavee Siddall Phelps
Donald L. Schroeder
James R. Stearsman
Barbara S. Schmidt Sullivan

CLASS OF 1956
C. Warren Byerly
Thomas A. Easterday
John L. Kanouse
Bill K. Realey

CLASS OF 1957
Paul D. Downer
Dolly A. Sandy Easterday
Herbert T. Miller, Sr.
John V. Wampner
Thelma L. Brown Williams

CLASS OF 1958
Larry M. Deuser
Carolyn S. Auter Kanouse
Bonnie G. Priest
Larry E. Smith

CLASS OF 1959
Terry M.	Beamon
William D. Breedlove, II

Fred A. Dickmeyer
Karen S Belles Howell
John (Jack) J. Miller
Sharon N. Coffee Shelton
Daniel W. Short
Anna B. Snodgrass Wade

CLASS OF 1960
John D. Byus
Barbara J. Bacon Carter
Carole L. Reinken Deuser
Jon S. Halstead
Gloria G. Noble Price
Martha E. Moss Sloop
Robert P. Young

CLASS OF 1962
Maurice A. Barnes, Sr. 
Walter C. Bolinger
Michael Klein
Linda J. Duncan Snell

CLASS OF 1963
Eric W. Alm
Charlie Beavin
Deborah L. White Boyer
Thomas R. Denham
Ronald C. Woods

CLASS OF 1964
Fredric L. Snow

CLASS OF 1965
Linda C. Alexander
Harriett J. Neal Campbell
Evelyn (Effie) Lewin

CLASS OF 1966
Dan M. Elliott
James B. Gulley
Gregory C. Young

CLASS OF 1967
Paul C. Davis
Richard W. Sexon
Richard W. Sexon, Jr.

CLASS OF 1970
Paul G. Wilson

Your donations are tax deductible. They help support projects that provide scholarships 
to deserving students, and improve the quality of school life for all Tech students. 

Many employers will match your donations dollar-for-dollar. Check with your employer.

The Tech Alumni Association can now accept donations of stock, as well as cash gifts. 

Donating to 
your Alumni 
Association



   Name & Address              					       Check here if this is a name or address change

Name:											           Class Year:

Address:

City:								        State:			   Zip:			 

Telephone:					     E-mail:

First	           	         Middle                     (Maiden)	             	  Last	

   Contributions             All contributions are tax deductible. Please include a Matching Gift form if your employer will match your contribution

In Memory Of: 			  In Honor Of:										        

Honoree:								        Class Year:

From:									         Class Year:

Contribution Made To:		 Scholarship Fund:		  Amount:

				    General Fund:			   Amount:

							         Total Enclosed:				  

      Please check here, if you do NOT want this gift acknowledged in TECHnically Speaking.

All contributions should be made to the ATHS Alumni Association and mailed to the above address

Tech Alumni Response Form
Please make all checks payable to:  ATHS Alumni Association    Mail checks to:  

ATHS Alumni Association, c/o Wanda Harris, 1001 Cedar Glen Drive N, Plainfield, IN 46168
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TECH STUDENTS NEED YOUR SUPPORT!

Every year, the alumni association helps deserving Tech students, organizations, clubs and teams achieve suc-
cess.  Whether it’s senior sweaters, books for reading programs, training aids for the Brain Game team, uniforms 
for athletic teams, class trips and study-abroad programs, or a variety of other programs, it’s all made possible 
through generous donations from Tech alumni and friends of Tech designated for the GENERAL FUND.

So please give and remember to designate a portion of your contributions to the GENERAL FUND.  Scholarships 
are important too, but as alumni you can help in many other areas as well.  Thank you!

CLASS OF 1971
Ronald G. Herald
Ronald R. Thompson
Karen Darland Wilson

CLASS OF 1972
Stella M. Farris Anderson
Kenneth D. Van Auken

CLASS OF 1975
Cheryl Cole Fry

CLASS OF 1976
Dwayne A. Engram
David Q. Harwell
Alice L. King

CLASS OF 1977
Stephanie J. Rodriguez 
  Engram

CLASS OF 1980
Christopher J. Hamilton

CLASS OF 1983
Dawn M. Kingery Hamilton

CLASS OF 1989
Kimberly D. Helton

CLASS OF 1995
Elizabeth A. Mercer

CLASS OF 2001
Brian Neltner

CLASS OF 2002
K. Erich Rusie

NON-GRADUATES
Samuel Goodin
Cheryl Goodin 
   (retired teacher)

Contributing Members (continued from previous page)
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We welcome your comments and encourage you to share information with us about yourself and other Tech 
alumni that might be of interest to others in future issues of TECHnically Speaking.

Your Name:									         Class Year:

City & State:

   Correspondence                                          Please send to the address on the previous page or e-mail it to us.

Tech Alumni Response Form 
(continued from previous page)

   Merchandise Order Form	            	           

Quantity Item Size (circle) Price Shipping Total Amount

K.P. Singh print of Tech Campus (unframed) $75.00 ea. $7.00 ea.

Tech Sweatshirt (white) M     L     XL   
XXL 

$17.00 ea.
$20.00 ea. $5.00 ea.

Tech Sweatshirt (green) M     L     XL  
XXL

$17.00 ea.
$20.00 ea. $5.00 ea.

Tech T-Shirt (white) M     L     XL  
 XXL

$11.00 ea.
$14.00 ea. $5.00 ea.

Tech T-Shirt (green) M     L     XL   
XXL

$12.00 ea.
$15.00 ea. $5.00 ea.

Tech long-sleeved T-Shirt (white) M     L     XL  
 XXL

$13.00 ea.
$16.00 ea. $5.00 ea.

Tech Polo Shirt (white) M      L     XL   
XXL

$18.00 ea.
$20.00 ea. $5.00 ea.

Tech Mouse Pad $6.00 ea. $5.00 ea.

Ship To:

  Phone: 

Total Enclosed:

Check here if you would like to pick up 
your order on Alumni Day.  You will not 
pay shipping if you choose this option.

Be sure to include your phone number 
on this form.
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Each year the ATHS Alumni Association provides grants to deserving teachers, student groups, athletic teams and 
clubs at Tech. The following grants were approved and distributed since the last publication of TECHnically Speaking.

Alumni Association Endowment Fund Grants

$3,000.00	 Sustained Reading Program

$2,500.00	 Matching Subscriptions to
	 Cannon Yearbook

$2,070.26	 Freshman Academic Jackets

$2,000.00	 Aid to send HOSA students
	 to National HOSA Conference

Endowment Fund Gifts
since the Spring 2010 issue of TECHnically Speaking

Dean’s List ($1,000-$2,499)
   Paul G. Schaible, non-grad
     In memory of Shirley Ehlers Schaible, 1947   

Honor Society ($150-499)
   Theodore N. Wells, Jr., 1945
     In memory of Dorothy A. Schoener Wells, 1945
   Martin (Skip) D. Walker, 1950

Friends of Tech (up to $100)
  Larry W. Fox, 1950
  Robert N. Kennedy, 1950
  Allen W. Meyerrose, 1950
  Robert E. Lakin, 1950
  

  Michael DeFabis, 1950  
  Jean M. Meyer DeFabis, 1950
  Jack S. Warner, 1950
  William R. Roepke, 1950
  Dean Throckmorton, 1950
  David A Bischoff, 1950
  John Wolfe, 1949
  Susan M. Cox Wolfe, 1950
  Kenton E. Leonard, 1950 
  Richard R. Strebe, 1950
  Ramon L. Van Sickle, 1950
  C. Edward Taylor, 1950
  Carolyn F. Schwab Schriner, 1950      	   
  Fredrick L. Dorsett, 1950

  Richard L. Brunot, 1950 
  Joyce E. Ilett Brunot, 1950
  Kenneth W. Mason, 1950
  Robert L. Jump, 1950
  John E. Deuser, 1950
  Harry F. Fryar, 1950
  Sylvia L. Nevins Irish, 1950
  Dolores A. Eldridge Sauer, 1950
  S. Joan Mitchell Kenipe, 1950
  Helen L. Haley Stanish, 1950
  Sandra A. Woodmansee Thompson, 1950
  Geraldine Wager Lester, 1950
  Leslie C. Imel, 1950

$1,000	 Barnard Mondal
	 Class of 1945 Scholarship

$1,000	 Jenaya Hooks
	 Ethel Houser Memorial Scholarship

$1,000	 Shariese Martin	
	 John M. Hoffman Memorial Scholarship

$1,000	 Stephanie McCoy
	 Harlan & Helen Hicks Mem. Scholarship

$1,000	 Keri Marshall
	 Frank & Margaretta Leibel Hill Scholarship

$1,000	 McKenzie Spotts
	 Joan V. Pesell Scholarship

$500	 Andrea Pereira
	 Charles W. Norman Memorial Scholarship

2010 Scholarship Recipients
$3,000	 Luke Peeler
	 ATHS Alumni Association Scholarship

$2,500	 Maria Alatmore & De’Niece Harrison-Hudson	
	 George Messmer Memorial Scholarship

$2,500	 Binal Pandya
	 Norman Terry Memorial Scholarship

$2,000	 Michelle Warren
	 Nelson G. Steele Scholarship

$1,100	 Elizabeth Pinedo
	 Howard Longshore Memorial Scholarship

$1,100	 Anna Lucas
	 Milton Bierman Memorial Scholarship

$1,000	 Brockelle Nelson
	 Ruth Deane Taylor Allen Mem. Scholarship 

Tech Guys & Gals (Wally Potter Memorial) Scholarship Donors
Don Albershardt (51), Herbert Allender, Bobbie Bishop (53), Tom (52) and Beth Bohlsen, Howard Catt, Class of 1959,
Milt Cuppy (52), Louis (59) and Sandra Miller (61) Drexler, Anna Staggs (52) Essex, Hal Fryar (45), Jack (41) and 
June (42) Hanna, Mary Todd (52) Harmeson, Dave Huff (54), Ronald Jackson (53), Jerrold Johnson (53), Richard Jones 
(52), John (56) and Carolyn Auter (58) Kanouse, Earl & Anne McDaniel, Carl Meditch (55), Allen Meyerrose (50), 
Frank Morton (50), Adrienne Gasaway (54) Nell, Ethel Normington Nichols (51), Phil Nolting (53), Donola Burcham 
(53) Orr, Max Page (52), Joan Pruitt, Bill Roepke (‘50), Joe (52) and Donna Parrish (51) Sexson, Richard and Peggy 
Sexson, Fred (54) and Barb Schmidt (55) Sullivan, Sandra Lane (52) Toana, Jerry (56) and Sandy Rayl (59) Whitaker, 
Jerry Woempner (53), Tony Zilson (51)



Thank you for your generous support of Tech and its students through your Memorial Giving 

Memorial Gifts 
to the Tech Alumni Association
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Donated By:		  In Memory Of:

Anthony L. Miles, 1951 &		 John L. Brimberry 
Mary Ann Brimberry Miles,
1948

George M. Vigna, 1953		  Sandra L. Warner Brunton, 	
				    1958

Robert M. Chaney & Kathryn	 Linda Romack Sexson &
J. Hughes Chaney, 1954		  Virginia Belichis Ozment, 
				    1954

David L. Smith, 1947,		  Alice “Tuggy” Pittman  
Lucy Smith, non-grad,		  Sommer, 1948
John K. Miller, 1947,
Lilyane Roulland Miller, 1949,
Eric Matzke, 1947 & 
Betty Matzke, non-grad

David L. Chauncey, 1940		 B. Jacqueline Read 
				    Chauncey, 1940

E. Aileen Williams Vititoe, 	 Mary K. Williams Hill, 1938
1948 				    & Thelma M. Williams 
				    Rosencrans, 1940

Jan L. Wolf Holland, 1940	 Alice Anderson Toenjes, 1940

Jack C. Hanna, 1942		  Wally Potter, 1940

Ross E. Cowgill, 1945		  Joseph R. Cowgill, 1950
				    & Edward H. Cowgill, 1939

Ralph E. McDonald, 1938		 Sarah Jane Wyatt 
				    McDonald, 1938

Rose Marie Warner Kirsch,	 Joseph L. Kirsch, 1938
1939

Carolyn  Sue Sandstrom 		  Paul Lewis, First Honorary 
Baker, 1954			   Tech Grad.

William R. Gunning, 1949 &	 Alice Pittman Sommer, 1948
F. Thomas Gunning, 1954

Robert C. Dodson, 1937		  Wilber L. Dodson, 1934

John C. Klein, 1958		  David Emil Klein, 1963

LaDonna Garland Foltz,1953	 Marilee Garland McClintic, 
& Bernard (Bernie) Foltz, 1953	 1951

Oliver Gene Mabry, Jr., 1956	 Robbia Mabry Wright, 1957

David C. Huff, 1954		  William (Bill) L. Huff, 1956

Anne Duthie McCafferty, 1966	 Raymond Brandes, Teacher, 	
				    Orchestra

Wayne H. Gross, 1965		  Dorothy Unversaw Gross, 	
				    1932

Donated By:		  In Memory Of:

David K. Turpin, 1949		  Irene A. McLean

Charles B. Thompson, 1948	 Kathryn Smith
Sondra A. Woodmansee 		  Woodmansee, 1951
Thompson, 1950 & Harlin 
“Corky” Woodmansee, 1949

Martha V. Jessup Key, 1947	 Ruth D. Taylor Allen, 1947

Joseph S. (Joe) James, 1945	 John M. (Jack) Stall, 1945
				    & Theodore R. (Ted) 
				    Chadwick, 1941

Sue K. Staton, 1950		  F. E. & Veronica Staton,
				    her parents 

Theodore N. Wells, Jr., 1945	 Dorothy A. Schoener Wells, 	
				    1945

Mary J. Johnston Brown, 1935	 DeWitt W. Brown, 1934

Jimmy M. Beauchamp, 1948	 Nancy J. Hoggatt, 
				    Beauchamp, 1947

Barbara J. Robbins Bevans,	 Martha L. Edwards, 1952
1952

Ronald E. Jackson, 1953		  Russell E. Jackson, 1954

Charles J. Jones, Jr., 1941	 Everette R. Johnson, 1941
Betty Alexander Jones, 1942				         
& Jesse F. Johnson, 1942

Jenny L. Goodnight Yarian-	 Virginia Lett Goodnight,
Scalpelli, 1964 & John C. 		 1926	
Habig, 1964				  

George G. Gordon, 1960		  Lester T. Gordon, 1934

Lois M. Hamman Scheffe,		 Richard R. Brunnhoeffer, 
1945				    1944

David B. H. Best, 1946		  Eugene Crum, 1946

Alfred J. Wright, 1950		  James M. Stutsman, 1950

Henry G. Meier, 1947		  H. Dean Evans, 1947

Carolyn S. Wurster Panhorst,	 Jack B Harmon, 1970
& Frederick H. Panhorst, 
1965

Susan Forkner Lebo, 1963 & 	 Jeanne Forkner, 1966
Charles Lebo, non-grad

Mary Strain Keever, 1939	 John Simpson, Tech Art 		
				    Teacher

William S. Mortimer, 1937	 Jane Gage Mortimer, 1941



Donated By:		  In Memory Of:

J. Beryl Birk Nicholson, 1945	 Louis R. Nicholson, 1943,
				    Opal E. Birk Moore, 1929,	
				    Ossie A. Birk Kremer,
				    1931, Theodore “Ted” 
				    Birk, 1934, Clifford E. 
				    Birk, 1936, Warren C. 		
				    Birk, 1940 & Nellie L. 		
				    Birk Kingen, 1941

William G. Foster, 1945		  Jeannette F. Foltz 
				    Foster,1945

Paul H. Bailey, 1946		  James W. Tribby, 1946 &
				    H. Clayton Phillips, 1946
						    
Douglas M. McDaniel, 1973	 Anne H. McDaniel, 
				    Tech Supporter

Ann G. Gill Cummins, 1943	 Anne McDaniel, 
				    Friend of Tech

Velma I. Parsley Robertson,	 Dorothy Parsley 
1933				    Schilling, 1937, sister

Donated By:		  In Memory Of:

Marion L. Gregg Goffe, 1943	 Martha H. Gregg

Wanda E. Halton Baker, 1952	 Rosemarie Halton Baker, 	
				    1950

Barbara L. McCombs Cline,	 Ernest F. (Ernie) Cline, 	
1951				    1950 & Alice Pittman 		
				    Sommer, 1948 

G. Phil Nolting, 1953		  R. Keith Branham, 1954

Harold V. Greenwald, 1950	 Jane R. Lewallen 
				    Greenwald, 1953

Wanda J. Starkey Petty, 1947	 James F. Petty, 1946

Sylvia D. Dan Ketterman, 1948	 Stefan (Steve) P. 
				    Stefanovich, 1947 & 
				    Julius DeFabis, 1947

Dorothy D. Surchevich Lewis, 	 George Surchevich, 
1948				    1949 & Theodore 
				    Surchevich, 1954	

Memorial Gifts (continued from previous page)
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Donated By:		  In Honor Of:

Charles B. Woods, 1960		  Karl Kelp, Vice Principal

Linda J. Duncan Snell, 1962	 Sharron M. Duncan Kurz, 	
				    1957 & John W. Duncan, 		
				    1959

Amos Childers, 1936 		  Mary Lou Wilks Childers, 	
				    1937

Garalynn S. Hughes Barlow, 	 Larry R. Sprinkle, 1959
1960

Linda J. Duncan Snell, 1962	 Shirley Crooke Trittipo,
				    1943 & Carl (Bud) 
				    Trittipo, 1942
				  
Nancy A. Vasileff Mucha, 1960	 Robert T. (Bob) Vasileff, 		
				    1956

C. Brent Stewart, 1953		  The Class of 1953

Donated By:		  In Honor Of:

Robert L. Christopher, non-grad	 Susan O. Swartz 
				    Christopher, 1966

Jenny L. Goodnight Yarian	 Dorothy L. Grigsby
-Scalpelli, 1964 &  John C. 	 Habig, 1938 & Louis
Habig, 1964			   C. Habig, 1938	

Virginia L. Puckett Hamilton, 	 The Class of 1945
1945

D. Jean Stanton Schuck, 1948	 The Class of 1948
& John R. Schuck 

Richard E. Bowman, 1959	 David A. Bowman, 1956
				    & Janet C. Bowman Long, 	
				    1953

Paul H. Bailey, 1946		  Earl F. Meadows, Jr., 1946

The deadline for submitting articles for the Spring 2011 issue of TECHnically Speaking is March 1st 

2010-2011 ATHS Alumni Association 
Board of Directors (voting members)

President, Peggy Berchekas Clark (‘66); Vice President, Ronald Jackson (‘53); Treasurer, Ted Vest (‘50); Corresponding Secretary, Wanda 
Towner Harris (‘48); Recording Secretary, Deborah Deckard Gerlach (‘70); Finance, Judy Maxwell Coons (‘56); Ways and Means, Linda 
Clark Hunter (‘64); Newsletter Editor, Ray Allison (‘92); Scholarships, Marilyn Hicks Hoffman (‘60); Reunion Coordinator/Alumni Day 
Activities, Betty Brock Stucker (‘50); On-Campus Liaison, Beth A. Aubrey Meyer (‘77).

Other Alumni Association Leaders:
Publicity: Sue Staton (‘50) and Ralph Baumheckel (‘46); Finance Committee: Judy Maxwell Coons (‘56), Ted Vest (‘50), Peggy Berchekas 
Clark (‘66), Edward Taylor (‘50), and William R. Buckley (‘69); Advisors: Bob Book (‘48), Joe Fuller (‘82), Mary Lou Hurley Manka (‘49), 
and Jerry Troxel (‘68).
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RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED

New Monumnet Being Planned 
to Honor Tech Military Veterans

Attention all Tech veterans, their families and friends. We 
are looking for any man or woman who attended Tech and 
served in the United States armed forces – even those who did 
not graduate.

We hope to erect a new monument on the Tech campus in 
time for the 100th anniversary in 2012.  This new structure 
will be located next to the current military memorial donated 
by the class of 1955.  Our goal is to create something that will 
list the names of every Tech student who served.  

Please send the full name (no nicknames), graduation year, 
branch of service, and whether the person is living or deceased 
of any former Tech students who served our country to contact 
Wanda Harris at 317-839-1656 or jwharris@juno.com. 

If you are interested in donating money to help fund this 
monument please conact Wanda Harris. 

Tech Athletic Hall of Fame 
Inducts Seven New Members

The Tech Athletic Hall of Fame inducted seven 
new members during halftime of the Tech football 
game on October 8, 2010.  The class of 2010 inductees 
were Frank Craig (1960), Ronald Jackson (1953), Rex 
Marshall (1970), Reggen Stewart (1997), Ron Da-
vie (1971), Allen Meyerrose (1950) and Tony Zilson 
(1951).  

Tech Alumni Inducted Into 
IPS Hall of Fame

Two Tech High School alumni were inducted into 
the IPS Hall of Fame on October 5, 2010. Freddie 
Hubbard (1956) and Robert (Clark) Indiana (1946) 
were honored at a luncheon at the Indiana Roof Ball-
room, along with other IPS graduates. Alumni Needed to Help Plan 

Tech’s Centennial Celebration
Would you like to help plan Tech’s 100th birthday bash?  

If so, join us at our first organizational meeting on Tuesday,    
November 30, at 7:00 p.m.  We will meet in Room 7 of the 
Arsenal to brainstorm ideas for a wonderful celebration!  This 
meeting is open to anyone who would like to have a part in 
planning the Centennial, so please join us! For additional     
information please contact Cindy Hartshorn at hartshoc@ips.
k12.in.us or 317-693-5328. 

WE WANT YOUR 

E-MAIL ADDRESS!

We plan to offer an 

electronic version of 

TECHnically Speaking 

next year.

If you would like to receive 

it, please send your e-mail 

address to:
technicallyspeaking@

ameritech.net

NOTE: If you sign up 

for the e-mail option, you 

will no longer be mailed a 

printed newsletter.

Alumni Association Honors 
Two Distinguished Alumni
Last May, the Alumni Association presented Dis-

tinguished Alumni awards to Elizabeth Brasher 
Hileman (1965) and Toyia James-Stevenson, M.D. 
(1995), during Tech’s senior awards program.  


